	Foxholes with Butterwick Parish Council
Meeting held on 6th May 2021
PRESENT:

Chair
Cllr S Hartle
Cllr S Tomlin
Cllr C Tomlin
Cllr M Martinez
0 members of public
Clerk
Mr C Adnitt
21/13
The Annual Parish Meeting using video conferencing was opened by the Chair at 19.30 hours.
21/14
Apologies for Absence
An apology was received from Cllr P Warters.
21/15

Public Comments
No comments were received.

21/16

The Annual Parish Meeting was closed at 19.35 hours and the Annual General Meeting was opened.

21/17
Election of Chair
Cllr S Hartle was re-elected as Chair unanimously.

21/18

Election of Vice Chair
Cllr S Tomlin was re-elected as Vice Chair unanimously.

21/19

Certificate of Exemption
The annual turnover of the parish council was less than £4000, and it was approved that the council was exempt from external audit.

21/20

Annual Governance Statement
It was agreed annual governance statement was correct and that all criteria had been met.

21/21

Annual Accounts
Following examination the annual accounts were approved.
21/22

Asset Register
The asset register was examined and approved.

21/23

Authorised Signatories
It was agreed that the Clerk, Cllr S Hartle and Cllr S Tomlin were authorised to sign cheques.

21/24

The Annual General Meeting was closed at 19.50 hours and the ordinary business commenced.

21/25

Declarations of Interests
No declarations were made.
21/26
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 17th March 2021 were approved by all those who were present.

21/27
Matters Arising
There were no matters arising.
21/28
Revised Code of Conduct
The revised Code of Conduct was reviewed prior to the meeting and it was agreed that it would be formally adopted by the parish council.
21/39

Grass Cutting
Five contractors were asked to provide a quotation for the grass cutting in Foxholes, with only one actually submitting a quote. Following discussion it was agreed to continue with the present arrangements for this season and obtain tenders in September for the 2022 cutting season.

21/40
Planning Applications
No planning applications were received.
21/41
Accounts to Pay
The following accounts were presented for payment: W Scruton (Mower repairs) £1067.13, YLCA Membership £127, Clerks Salary & Expenses £400.92, Information Commissioner £40, and T Teasdale (Internal Audit) £75 which were approved by all.
Payments received: First Instalment of precept £1650.
Following discussion it was agreed that the Deposit Account would be closed and the funds placed 50/50 into the Current Account and NS&I Account.
21/42
Correspondence
An email was received from a resident complaining that the parish council was not cutting the grass in front of her property. A response was to be sent to explain the current position.
NYCC are seeking permission on behalf of the Police to mount an “APNR” camera on a lamppost in Foxholes, which was agreed.

21/43
Other Business
Concern was expressed at the amount of vehicles speeding through Foxholes. Enquires were to be made to see if “Police Speed Check Area” signs can be erected at each end of the village.

A caravan located by the churchyard on Ganton Road which appears to be lived in was to be reported to RDC for investigation.

The damaged signpost and barriers at the crossroads in Butterwick have not yet been repaired following a road accident two months ago. NYCC were to be reminded to make the repairs.

Numerous pot holes required repair on Sked Dale which were to be reported again to NYCC for action. Also pot holes on the brow of the road to Sked Dale, on the first bend on the road from Butterwick to foxholes and at the junction with the B12439 were also to be reported.
21/44
Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting was to be held on 14th July 2021 in the Village Hall.

21/45
The meeting was closed at 20.55 hours.




